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March 20, 2025 

Submitted by: 

COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY AND ORDER & DISASTER PREPAREDNESS 

PRESENT: 

HON. MARK ANGELO B. DAYAG -Chairman, Committee on Public Safety and 
Order & Disaster Preparedness 

HON. RESTITUTO C. RAMIREZ -Vice Chairrnan, Committee on Public 
Safety and Order & Disaster Preparedness - 

HON. RONALDO S. ORTIZ -Member, Committee on Committee on 
Public Safety and Order & Disaster 
Preparedness 

GUESTS: 

HON. MARIA ROSARIO B. SORIANO -City,  Councilor 
HON. IMOGEN CLAIRE M. -City Councilor 
CALLANGAN 

RESOURCE PERSON: 

ENGR. DIOSDADO G. GUZMAN - DPWH 3"1  District Engineering Office 

FOR THE PRESIDING-OFFICER: 

The Joint Committee met and deliberated on the referral: 

COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 93-2025 

SU BJECT: 

"Letter of the DPWH Cagayan 3rd Engineering Office on the proposed one-way traffic 
along Pattaui Street (Pallua Road) relative to the ongoing construction of a drainage project" 

ACTION TAKEN: 

The members of the committees met to discuss the subject matter with the presence of the 
resource persons. 

FINDINGS: 

1.) In a letter dated March 14, 2025, the OIC of the Department of Public Works and Highways 
(DPWH) Cagayan Third District Engineering Office (CTDEO), Engr. Esmeralda O. De 
Guzman requested the City Mayor, Hon. Maila Rosario S. Ting-Que for a one-way flow 
of traffic from the triangle intersection of Luna Street and Pattaui St. (Pallua Road) to Maya 
St. intersection leading to San Gabriel. 
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HON. MARK A ELO B. DAYAG 
Chairman, Committee on Public Sa ety and Order & Disaster Preparedness 

2.) This is due to an ongoing construction of drainage project by the DPWH under GAA FY 
2024 project entitled "Construction of Drainage System Along Pallua, Tuguegarao City, 
Cagayan, Phase III". 

3.) The progress for the construction along this project is approaching Luna St. and Pattaui 
St. (Pallua Road) intersection. 

4.) DPWH stated that the project spans 268 meters and that it would take two (2) months for 
the project to be completed. 

5.) The implementation of a possible one-way traffic flow along the subject road is expected 
to cause heavier congestion and further inconvenience for the riding public, given the 
longer distances and additional time required to navigate alternative routes. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

After discussing thoroughly the subject matter, the Committee does NOT recommend the 
declaration of temporary one-way traffic flow of the requested road. The Committee instead 
recommends the following: 

a) For the Traffic Management Group and Barangay Ugac Norte to assist and 
facilitate traffic along the subject road. 

b) For the contractor to deploy flagmen to assist the TMG and barangay officials. 
c) For the gradual excavation and construction of the project in 50-meter sections at 

a time until completion. 
d) For the Barangay to clear the subject road, including but not limited to prohibiting 

vehicles from parking along its shoulders. 
e) For the POSO/TMG to install early warning signage, disseminate relevant 

information, and advise commuters of alternate routes in order to avoid the subject 
road. 

Let a copy of this Committee Report be furnished to the Office of the Honorable City 
Mayor, DPWH- CTDEO, and Barangay Ugac Norte. 

ON. C. RAMIREZ 
Vice Chairman, Committee on Public Safety and Or er & Disaster Preparedness 

14" ON. RO AL 0 S. TIZ 
Member, Committee on Public afety and Order & Disaster Preparedness 
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